Regular Meeting
Board of Education

August 10, 2015

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Bauder, Derek Knobloch, Kyle Knobloch, and Scott Lee were present.  Supt. Hargens was also in attendance.

Motion #2269

Moved by Kyle Knobloch and seconded by Bauder to approve the agenda with the addition of discussion on the Seven Year Plan and junior high football.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2270

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Kyle Knobloch to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Supt. Hargens reported on the status of the construction project.  He noted that the contractor feels they are behind on the project but still see the end of September as a realistic completion date.

The statuses of other building projects were reviewed.  It was noted that the repair of the playground equipment is scheduled for August 21st.
Marique and Tyler Enger were present to speak with the Board about the possible placement of a foreign exchange student in their home and at the school.  The Board reviewed their current policy.  Supt. Hargens said the policy is vague and should be re-written.  But, he said that it would be his and Principal Jiskloot’s recommendation that the Board not accept a foreign exchange student this year and allow him the time to draft a policy that fits the needs of the district.

Motion # 2271

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Kyle Knobloch to not allow the enrollment of a foreign exchange student for the 2015-16 school year as recommended by the administration.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2272

Moved by Derek Knobloch and seconded by Kyle Knobloch to approve the Teacher Quality Committee for the 2015-16 as presented.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”

Motion # 2273

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Derek Knobloch to appoint the Advisory Committee members for the 2015-16 school year as presented by Supt. Hargens.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Supt. Hargens reviewed the 300 Series and 600 Series Board Policies that are in need of revision.  Hargens also submitted Policy #501.1 “Compulsary Attendance” for the Board’s review.  These policies will be presented for approval at the regular September meeting.  No action taken.

Motion # 2274

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Derek Knobloch to approve the hire of Jeff Hoogeveen as junior high football coach.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.
The Seven Year Plan, as it pertains to the Stadium and Industrial Arts projects, was reviewed.  It was noted that some believe the district has already been awarded a grant from the Lyon County Riverboat, but that is not the case.  An application for the Stadium Project will be submitted in September.  The Board asked that the administration move forward with meetings with the Shane Peterson and the Industrial Arts parent group and, perhaps, get drawings and cost estimates from the architect.  No action taken.
Motion # 2275

Moved by Derek Knobloch and seconded by Bauder to adjourn this regular meeting at 8:48 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.   The next regular meeting is set for September 14th at 7:00 PM.  
